Devon Colts end of season report (April 2023)
21 members – 4 new members

Heidi and I have just finished our second indoor season as the Devon Colts Managers. The second season did not see us entering in the Under 18’s nationals due to not having a core squad of players. 

The entire season has been a success and we have received praise from the various clubs and their players. 

We have struggled with numbers for games due to various reasons, which is why we have made the decision to reduce the number of friendlies and integrate training seasons for the committed players. We have even had to call upon parents and a President or two to fill these games. 

Our fixture list going forward for next season is mixed of get togethers for the squad to bond and introduce new members but also less friendlies to help with getting the under 18’s and under 25’s match ready for the National competitions.  

We apologise to the clubs who like to play against the Colts but we really do need to start pushing if we want to succeed in National competitions as a County. 

Once again Heidi and I thank you for all your help and the faith you have shown in us.


Adam & Heidi Fielder 
Devon Colts joint Team Managers

(April 2023)
